
Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club http://phantomflyersrc.com

August 2007
Upcoming Events/Important Notices

15 August, Club Meeting at Field
25-26 August, Pattern Contest at Field

19 September, Club Meeting at Senior Center
29 September, Carrier Fun Fly/Cox Pylon Race

Articles, pictures, and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated.  Please submit 
articles a week and a half before the meetings.  Please send pictures, preferably in JPEG format, in separate 
files from text files.  Text should be in MS Word format, simple text file format, or some format that MS 
Word can read.  Indicate where pictures should be in the text with a note in parentheses such as (Picture 
ABCDC001.jpg goes here).  I will integrate text and pictures in my page layout program.  

Thanks,
Dave Evans



Meeting Minutes for July 18, 2007

President Ed White called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m..  Ten members were present.  There were no 
new members present.  

Tech Session – Ed White described the process for modifying a low cost digital multimeter available at 
Harbor Freight to provide a load for checking receiver batteries before flight (see July Carrier Wave).

Secretary’s report – A motion was made and approved to accept the minutes of the June 20 meeting as 
printed in the Carrier Wave. 

Treasury report – The Treasurer’s report from the June 20 meeting was amended to reflect an error found 
when reviewing the bank records.  Actual club balance was approximately $900 higher than reported at the 
June meeting.

Recreation report – No report.

GSLMA report – No report.

Field Managers report – Dave Evans rebuilt the picnic table that was burned.  The new table looks great, 
Thanks Dave!  Some discussion of field maintenance before the pattern contest included repainting the 
outhouse, filling a runway crack and cutting the trees down off the northwest end of the runway.

Safety report – No issues to report.

Activity report – The Electric Fly was held July 21-22 and was well attended on Saturday with somewhat 
lighter attendance on Sunday.  Thanks to Brad Young and Dan Abel for a successful event!  The next event 
is the pattern contest.  As always, we’ll need some club help for the pattern event.

Old Business – There was no old business discussed.  

New Business – There was no new business raised.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m..  

Respectfully submitted, Ed White



Event Schedule for 2007
EVENT 2007 DATE DAY 2007 CD

SNOW FLY 1-Jan MON
CLUB MTG @ SR CENTER 17-Jan WED CLUB PREZ

CLUB MTG @ SR CENTER 21-Feb WED CLUB PREZ

CLUB MTG @ SR CENTER 21-Mar WED CLUB PREZ

CLUB MTG @ SR CENTER 18-Apr SAT CLUB PREZ
PACK 30 ROCKET LAUNCH 21-Apr WED DAN SUNDMAN

CARRIER FUN FLY / COX PYLON 14-May MON JAN JANSEN
CLUB MTG-FIELD 16-May WED CLUB PREZ
SWAP MEET 19 May SAT TIM WORTKOETTER
FLOAT  FLY : 9:30 AM -12 26-May SAT DON VETRONE

FAMILY BBQ  / B-A-P / COX PYLON 10-Jun SUN CODY MORGAN
CLUB MTG - FIELD 20-Jun WED CLUB PREZ

PATTERN SEMINAR 1 PM 8-July SUN ED WHITE

FIELD PREP FOR ELECTRIC FLY 14-Jul SAT
CLUB MTG - FIELD 18-Jul WED CLUB PREZ

ELECTRIC FLY 21-Jul SAT

ELECTRIC FLY 22-Jul SUN

CARRIER FUN FLY / COX PYLON 5-Aug SUN
CLUB MEETING - FIELD 15-Aug WED CLUB PREZ
FIELD PREP FOR CONTEST 18-Aug SAT ED WHITE
PATTERN CONTEST 25-Aug SAT BILL AHRENS
PATTERN CONTEST 26-Aug SUN BILL AHRENS

CLUB MTG @ SR CENTER 19-Sep WED CLUB PREZ

CARRIER FUN FLY / COX PYLON 29-Sep SAT

CLUB MTG @ SR CENTER 17-Oct WED CLUB PREZ

CLUB MTG @ SR CENTER 28-Nov WED CLUB PREZ

CHRISTMAS DINNER 1-Dec SAT CLUB PREZ



Electric Fun Fly
July 21-22, 2007

Brad Young and Dan Abel

The weather was good, a reasonable temperature and fairly light winds, and the turnout was great.  Several 
people brought their electric airplanes out to fly and have fun with fellow modelers.  These two pictures 
show a few of the aircraft that flew.

Ben and Bonnie Lanterman brought a bunch of airplanes out to 
show and fly.  The airplane on the ground is a Hangar 9 T-34.  
Ben also brought his P-51, Miss America, and a Twin Star.

Note that this monthʼs Model Aviation 
has an article on the Twin Star.  While 
the authorʼs name may not be famil-
iar, you may recognize the Phantom 
Flyers field in the background of 
some of the pictures.  



In addition to aircraft, there was one auto gyro, called a Twin 
Twirl, and several helicopters buzzing around the skies.  
To the right we see Phil Moore getting his foamy ready to fly 
and Jan Jansen shows of his stable of electric models below.

Larry Psconka brought the Twin Twirl, show above, the Fok-
ker Tri-Plane show at right and an ME262 and Focke-Wulfe 
FW-190 to fly.  Chris Nenzel brought one of the early release 
GWS F-15 models.  Certainly a favorite for we folks in St. 
Louis.



Barry Mizes gets ready to launch his Douglas 
Skyray for a mission.  Barry also flew the blue 
racer show in the upper right picture.  This air-
plane met with disaster when the motor separated 
and pulled bits of balsa out of the front of the 
aircraft with it.
Kevin Cox gets his F/A-18 ready for a flight.  
Kevin again put on a great display of how well an 
electric ducted fan can fly.  Kevin also brought his 
P-51 along for a few flights.  The picture below 
shows Jim Alberico getting his electric “Stick” 
ready for a flight.



Steve Corzineʼs Piper Cub actually took pictures 
of the flying field with an onboard video camera 
and downlink to his ground station.  Cody Morgan 
proved the hydo-plane aircraft will indeed fly and 
fly well.  Cody was able to put on quite a show 
with the little hybrid and get it safely back on the 
ground. 

Ed White flew his Hell Raiser, show at left.  Below, 
Dave Evans, Carrier Wave editor/author/photogra-
pher, shows off his home made biplane made from 
Midwest ʻZactly plans.

Joe McCullar brought his Great Planes SE-5a.  He reports it flies 
beautifully.  While it is not visible in this picture, the pilot sports a 
silk scarf adding even more realism to this WW I fighter.  



News from the Nationals Pattern Flying Contest

I found this picture from the NATS coverage on the NSRCA web site so I guess weʼll have to believe Bill when 
he says he was there.  In FAI they flew 2 rounds of the P07 maneuvers (what we fly at our contest) on both the 
first and second days.  Then only the top 20 fliers move on to the semi-finals on the third day and fly 2 rounds 
of F07 (entirely different and much harder maneuvers).  After the first day of flying Bill was in 20th place, on 
the bubble.  This picture was taken at the end of the second day when Bill found out he had moved to 19th place 
and made the semi-finals.

Ed White







You�re Invited, 
September 14 thru 16

Many door prizes for registered pilots. Pilots raffle: TBA
Contact: Doug Thompson - CD 

aerodynamicdoug@aol.com 

for further information. 

St. Louis Radio Control Flying Association
www.slrcfa.com 

JOIN THE FUN! 

Help us be a good neighbor, please observe the 25 - 30 MPH speed limit on Augustine road, Thank You! 

See Flying Models of all kinds: Giant Scale, Sport, Foamies, WW-I & WW-II 
War Planes & 200mph Turbine Engine Powered Jet Aircraft. 

WHO? Everyone is Invited,
All R/C Pilots and Spectators 

Flying Time: 9:30 AM to 5:00 PM Saturday
9:30 AM to 2:00 PM Sunday

PUBLIC WELCOME! 
$3.00 Parking fee per carload (Plenty Available) 

Practice Flying (9-14-07) 9:30 AM until dark 
Concession Stand Saturday & Sunday 

Bleachers with shade available. 
Ever wanted to learn to fly R/C Airplanes? 

Come find out how you can! 
Flying open to all R/C Pilots with AMA. 

COME AND JOIN US! 
This is our �BIG� annual event. 

The St. Louis Radio Control Flying Association is  
located in Eureka, Missouri 

Flying site 42 x 600 ft. paved runway, 11 acres field  
in the middle of 1,100 acres of farmland. 

DIRECTION TO THE FIELD: 
Take 1-44 to Exit #264, Go South on Hwy 109 3⁄4 mile 
to Augustine Road, Turn left on Augustine Road  and 
go 2 miles to the airfield. Follow the Signs - you can�t 
miss it! Electricity and Overnight Camping available. 

     Handicap Accessible 

$20.00 Landing fee for pilots - Pilots Raffle and Lunch included

Field sound limit of 95 dB A at 25 feet for piston 
engine aircraft is strictly enforced!


